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The Final Newsletter of the 2022 – 2023 Academic Year… 
 

Ofsted Inspection 

You will hopefully have read from letters sent to you yesterday that we are Inspected by Ofsted today 

and tomorrow. Here is the main letter with all the details: 

 

Dear parent or carer 
 
Inspection of Tarleton Holy Trinity CofE Primary School by Ofsted 
 
We have just told your child's school that we will inspect it on 18 July 2023. The lead inspector will be Mrs 
Rebecca Sharples, HMI. We are writing to you because we would like to know what you think about the 
school. Please take a few minutes to read the leaflet that came with this letter. It explains why we inspect 
schools and what happens during an inspection. 
 
Your views about the school are important to us 
 
If you are a registered parent or carer of a pupil at the school (including pupils on sick leave or who are 
temporarily excluded), you can tell us your views about the school by completing Ofsted's online survey, 
Ofsted Parent View, at: https://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk. 
 
Ofsted Parent View asks for your opinion on some aspects of your child's school, including the progress 
made by your child, the quality of teaching, how the school deals with bullying and poor behaviour. It also 
provides a free-text box for you to make additional comments, if you wish. The inspectors will use the 
online survey responses when inspecting your child's school. Written comments can also be sent to the 
school in a sealed envelope, marked confidential and addressed to the inspection team. 
 
To register your views, you will need to provide your email address, which will be held securely. It will not 
be used for any purpose other than providing access to the online survey. Neither schools nor Ofsted will 
have access to any email addresses. 
 
Please complete the online survey by 11am on 18 July 2023 as this will give the inspection team more time 
to consider your views. However, we will consider all online responses that are completed during the 
inspection, although the free-text box facility will not be available after noon on 19 July 2023. 
 
Speaking to an inspector 
 
If you are unable to complete the online survey, it may be possible to speak to an inspector during the 
inspection, for instance at the start of the school day, or to pass on messages to the inspectors if you are 
unable to speak to them in person. Inspection administrators will be happy to make the necessary 
arrangements. If concerns are raised about child protection, we may have to pass the information we 
receive to social services or the police. You can contact the administrators on 03000131409. Inspectors will 

https://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk/


 

 

 

 

be pleased to receive your comments, but cannot deal with complaints about individual pupils or settle 
disputes between you and the school. 
  
Gathering personal information on inspection 
 
Inspectors will gather any personal information necessary to assist them in inspecting a school. Our privacy 
policy sets out what personal information we collect, what we do with it, how long we keep it and 
individuals' rights under data protection legislation. The contact details for Ofsted's Data Protection Officer 
are: Email - informationrequest@ofsted.gov.uk; Post - Information management team, Ofsted, 2 Rivergate, 
Temple Quay, Bristol, BS1 6EH. 
 
Thank you in advance for taking the time to complete the online survey. 
 
Yours faithfully 

Becky Cowley 

Inspection support administrator 
 

I also sent this letter on Dojo which hopefully the children have seen: 

 

Dear Children, 
Ofsted is inspecting your school and would like to hear your views. You can do this by completing an online 
pupil questionnaire at the following link: https://ofsted.smartsurvey.co.uk/s/Pupil/10283632. This link 
must not be shared to anyone outside of the school. 
 
Your views are really important to us and will help inspectors understand your experience of school. The 
questionnaire will close at 3pm on 18 July 2023, to give the inspector time to look at the results. The 
questionnaires work in all web browsers, tablets and mobile devices. 
 
We do not ask for your name, so you will not be identified from the responses you make. 
 

THT Sports Day Key Stage 2 2022 

Well done to all the children for taking part in their Sports Day activities so fairly and giving it their best 

during the various Mini Sports Days!! 

Although there are a few photos on our Website and our Facebook page – many of them are stored on the 

Google Drive and the link will be shared with you through Dojo. 

Here are the results from the Mini Sports Days: 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Infant Marathon winners Junior Marathon winners 

YR Girls Race Nayara Y3 Girls Race Amelia H 

YR Boys Race Tobi Y3 Boys Race Max 

Y1 Girls Race Eliana Y4 Girls Race Molly 

Y1 Boys Race George Y4 Boys Race Tommy 

Y2 Girls Race Isla Y5 Girls Race Amelia S 

Y2 Boys Race Arlo Y5 Boys Race Harry S 

 Y6 Girls Race Ava H 

Y6 Boys Race Raymond 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/ofsted-privacy-notices/schools-ofsted-privacy-notice
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/ofsted-privacy-notices/schools-ofsted-privacy-notice
mailto:informationrequest@ofsted.gov.uk
https://ofsted.smartsurvey.co.uk/s/Pupil/10283632


 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Calendar of Events for 2022 – 2023 

Every year we publish our ‘Calendar of Events’ as soon as we can so that parents / carers know when things 

are happening at THT are for the forth coming year. Events include Open Day, Parents’ Evenings and 

Sports Day 2024!! 

The Calendar is available to view on the School’s Website and the dates will also soon be on the App. 

Or…click here to have a look at what we’re up to next year!! 

 

Celebration Worship – 9th September 

There will not be a Celebration Worship on the first day of school – we are looking to start them on Friday 

8th September – watch this space!!  

 

Celebration Worship 

Last week saw the final Celebration Worship of the academic year – Well done to all those who made it to 

the final ‘Bench’ … they were: 
 

Reception Enya and Jaxon 

Year 1 Louie 

Year 2 Lyla 

Year 3 Sophie 

Year 4 Thomas and Jenson 

Year 5 Amelia HP 

Year 6 Isaac 

Head teacher Award Ita in Year 6 
 

Team Point Winners for the Academic Year 2021 – 2022 

I announced in Worship last Friday morning that our Asland Team have won the Team Point Competition 

for the year!! As a reward they can come to school on Wednesday in their own clothes (Non Uniform) but 

with a hint of green...Well done to our ‘Green’ Asland Team!! 

The Team Point Table finished like this: 
 

Position House Points 

First Asland (Green) 3887 

Second Yarrow (Yellow) 3733 

Third Douglas (Blue) 3687 

Fourth Ribble (Red) 3646 
 

Are you free to Volunteer and hear readers?? 

As we open our doors wider in September we would like to invite as many of you as possible to come into 

school and hear the children read. Please get in touch with Mr. Smith or Mrs. Birkby if you think you can 

be available. 
 

A Reminder about Haircuts and Earrings  

Please can I remind parents and carers about our policy on haircuts for when they return in September? 

The policy states: 

It is requested that long hair (shoulder length or longer) should always be tied up, not only for Health and 

Safety reasons but also to discourage head lice. We request that parents do not allow children to have 

Infant Overall Standings Junior Overall Standings 

1 Yarrow 1 Asland 

2 Asland  2 Douglas 

3 Douglas 3 Yarrow 

4 Ribble 4 Ribble 

http://tarletonholytrinity.org/wp-content/uploads/2016/04/Calendar-2022-2023-Parents.pdf


 

 

 

 

their hair coloured, shaved too short, cut in lines or patterns, or gelled into extreme styles in school term 

time. The school reserves the right to decide on the appropriateness of a hairstyle or haircut. 

If your child is thinking about having their ear(s) pierced…now is the time to do it, as the hole that the 

stud makes will just about be healed when we return after the Summer Break. For more information have 

a look at our School Prospectus. http://tarletonholytrinity.org/the-school-prospectus/ 
 

End of Term Leavers’ Service in Church – 2pm 

Tarleton Holy Trinity celebrates the end of the year with a Leavers’ Service in church, and we would like 

to invite you all to join us in Church. The service begins at 2.00pm on Friday 21st July and will last for 

about an hour. Once the service has finished, the children will then come back to school. If any parents 

and carers would like to then pick their children up from school, please come into the school yard after 

the service. The children can be picked up from their usual doors.  
 

The End of the School Year 2022 - 2023 

Just to remind you that school closes for the Summer Break on Friday 21st July at the usual time of 

3.25/3.30pm. However, all children can be picked up earlier at approximately 3.00pm once the Leavers’ 

Service has finished in church (see below for more details).  

Please note that there will be no After School Club on the last day of term, although Breakfast Club and 

Easy Drop will be on as usual!! 
 

End of Year Rewards Celebration: 

On the morning of the 21st, we will also be holding our End of Year Rewards Celebration in school starting 

at 9.30am. All Year 6 parents, carers and family members are invited to this and parents / carers of prize 

winners who will be contacted nearer the event. It is a time where amongst other things, the Pupils of the 

Year will be named, and the Sports Day Marathon Winners will receive their certificates.  
 

Our Results for the End of Key Stage Year Groups 

We are very proud of the children and staff at THT for working through another year and producing 

amazing results. The children in every year group have worked so hard  
 

End of Foundation Stage results for Summer 2023 – 30 in cohort 

 
CLL CLL PSED PSED PSED PHY PHY LIT LIT LIT Maths Maths UTW UTW UTW Art Art Prime 

L&A Sp Self 

Reg 

Man 

feel 

Relation Gross 

Motor 

Fine 

Motor 

Word 

Read 

Comp Write Num Num 

Pat 

P&P P & 

Cult 

Nat Creat Imagine + Lit 

and 

Maths 

70 70 77 77 77 80 63 77 77 63 83 83 83 83 83 73 73 60 

 

Children considered as ‘On Track’ in each section = 60% 

‘On Track’ in all of PSED, Physical, CLL, Lit and Maths = 60% 

 

Phonics  Screening – June 2023  

Year 1 (scores of 32 or more) = 21 children (out of 27) = 78% (Nat av 2022 =75%) 

 

Year 2 (scores of 32 or more) = 24 children (out of 25) = 96% (Nat av 2022 = 87%) 

This is two extra child from the Year 1 screening 

 

Key Stage 1 results for Summer 2023 – 24 in cohort 

 

 Reading Writing Mathematics 

attainment 

‘at and 

beyond’ 

expected 

standard  

summer 

attainment 

'at 

greater 

depth' 

summer 

2023 

 

attainment 

‘at and 

beyond’ 

expected 

standard  

attainment 

'at 

greater 

depth' 

summer 

2023 

attainment 

‘at and 

beyond’ 
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standard  

summer 

attainment 

'at 

greater 

depth' 

summer 

2023 

http://tarletonholytrinity.org/the-school-prospectus/


 

 

 

 

2023 summer 

2023 

2023 

No. % No. % No. % No. % No. % No. % 

Actual 

July 23 
20 83 4 17 18 75 5 21 18 75 2 8 

National 

Average 

2022 

 67    58    68   

 

READING, WRITING & MATHEMATICS COMBINED 

 attainment ‘at and beyond’ expected 

standard  summer 2023 

Number % 

 

Actual 

July 23 
18 75 

 

Key Stage 2 Results / Teacher Assessments (Writing) for Summer 2023 

30 in cohort 

 

 Reading Writing (Moderated) GPS Mathematics 

attainment 

‘at and 

beyond’ 

expected 

standard  

summer 

2023 

attainment 

'at 

greater 

depth' 

summer 

2023 

attainment 

‘at and 

beyond’ 

expected 

standard  

summer 

2023 

attainment 

'at 

greater 

depth' 

summer 

2023 

attainment 

‘at and 

beyond’ 

expected 

standard  

summer 

2023 

attainment 

'at 

greater 

depth' 

summer 

2023 

attainment 

‘at and 

beyond’ 

expected 

standard  

summer 

2023 

attainment 

'at 

greater 

depth' 

summer 

2023 

No. % No. % No. % No. % No. % No. % No. % No. % 

 

Actual 

July 23 
27 90 8 27 24 80 3 10 24 80 10 33 24 80 7 23 

National 

Figures 

2023 

 73    71    72    73   

  

READING, WRITING & MATHEMATICS COMBINED  AVERAGE SCALED SCORES 

 attainment ‘at and 

beyond’ expected 

standard  summer 2023 

attainment 'at greater 

depth'  

summer 2023 

 THT National 

 

Number % Number  % Reading  99.8  

 

Actual  

July 23 
21 70 2 7 

GPS 100  

National 

Figures 

2023 

 59   

Maths  98  

 

A Lovely Message that we received – regarding Year 4 walking to the Swimming Baths last week: 

It’s always nice to hear how well we are doing at THT – but this email is lovely!! 
 

Dear Mr Smith and staff members, 
                my husband and I were walking through Tarleton today with 2 dogs. We noticed that a class from your 
school were making their way towards us. We stepped aside so the pupils could all stay together as they crossed the 



 

 

 

 

road. Every one of your pupils said thank you as they passed us. If one pupil had said “ thank you” I would have 
thought that they had very good manners. However as ALL the pupils said” thank you” I think this is down to the 
value placed upon being appreciative, kind and well mannered. Just thought I’d send you a message to say you are 
doing a great job. Please pass my congratulations on to the teaching and support staff on this school visit.  In 
addition please say how nice it was to meet those pupils however briefly. 
Gail Barlow 
 

Some Goodbyes… 

As the end of the Year approaches we say a fond farewell to four members of our staff. We say ‘Goodbye’ 

to Miss McKay who has been working as a Teaching Assistant in the school this year and also say a sad 

‘’Farewell’ to Mrs Blundell who has worked as a cleaner at THT since Summer 2000!! 

Mrs Colclough – one of our Welfare assistants is becoming a full time Grandma in September – and of 

course we say ‘Goodbye’ to Mr Knott has been our ‘Lollipop Man’ and site supervisor for the last 7 years 

We wish them all the best for the future!! 

 

…And Finally… 
So that’s it for another year…my 15th Year of Headship completed…and my 10th at THT. 
 

Thanks as always to the THT Team of Staff and Governors who have worked tirelessly during another 

very different academic year. 

Have a lovely summer…have a good rest…re charge those batteries and we’ll see you on the 1st September!! 

 

As always…thanks for reading…yours sincerely, 

 

 

                                  

Stephen B. Smith  

Headteacher 
 

Did you know... 

Our Summer Holiday this year, lasts for 39 days… 

The pupils of THT start the Autumn 2023 Term on 

Friday 1st September with the doors opening at the 

usual time of 8.45am. Breakfast Club, Easy Drop and 

After School Club will also all start on the 1st!! 

In the meantime, this gives the children 39 days to 

ride their bikes, or 936 hours to play with a ball, or 

56,160 minutes to skip, paint, read and jump...or 

3,369,600 seconds to tidy their bedroom (if they’re 

naughty)!!! 
 

For all the Holiday / Term dates for the 2023 – 

2024 Academic Year, click on: 

http://tarletonholytrinity.org/wp-

content/uploads/2016/04/Holiday-List-2022-2023-

1.pdf 

or look at the School App!!              

Have a brilliant summer... stay safe… God Bless!!  

 

Remind me how does that Alice Cooper song go?? 

 

 

 

http://tarletonholytrinity.org/wp-content/uploads/2016/04/Holiday-List-2022-2023-1.pdf
http://tarletonholytrinity.org/wp-content/uploads/2016/04/Holiday-List-2022-2023-1.pdf
http://tarletonholytrinity.org/wp-content/uploads/2016/04/Holiday-List-2022-2023-1.pdf

